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11) Addendum  

a) APH Attendance to the Provincial Pre-Budget Consultation on January 22, 2016  Ian Frazier, 

Committee Chair 

 

b) Legislation to Enforce Infection Prevention and Control Practices within 

Invasive Personal Service Settings under the HPPA 

i. Letter to Premier Wynne from Haliburton, Kawartha, Pine Ridge District 

Health Unit – January 21, 2016 

 

Chair 

c) Cannabis Regulation and Control 

i. Letter to Prime Minister Trudeau from Grey Bruce Health Unit  – 

January 20, 2016 
 

Chair 

  

 



 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  APH Board  

From:  Ian Frazier, Chairman of the Finance and Audit Committee  

Date:  January 22, 2016 

Subject:  Attendance to the Provincial Pre-Budget Consultation 

              
 

I was asked to attend the Provincial Pre-Budget Consultation hosted by the Honourable Mitzie 
Hunter, Associate Minister of Finance along with David Orazietti, Local Member of Provincial 
Parliament on the 22nd of January, 2016. 
 
In Ms. Hunter’s opening remarks she stated that it is the intent of the Ministry to help Sault Ste. 
Marie and area to improve and grow.  There were approximately 15 people in attendance and 
there were eleven (11) presentations made.  The eleven (11) that presented were: 
 

1. Innovation Centre 
2. Domtar 
3. Community First Credit Union 
4. Canadian Cancer Society 
5. Essar Steel 
6. Sault District Prospectors Association 
7. Chamber of Commerce 
8. Ontario Aboriginal Housing Services 
9. Economic Development Corporation 
10. Algoma Public Health 
11. Unidentified person who spoke about arts and culture 

 
Discussion was limited to five to eight minutes each.  Most people had formal presentations 
completed for submission and then presented to the hosts an overview of their submission.  A 
brief summary of the points I raised during my presentation are as follows: 
 

 APH covers a large rural area from north of Wawa, through Sault Ste. Marie and to the 
east to Elliot Lake 

 Our annual operating budget is over $21M per year, we directly employee over 200 
people and due to our large area of coverage we operate with 4 offices 

 Last year the Ministry implemented a new funding model that resulted in 28 out of 36 
health units receiving 0% increase in funding 

 The Ministry has also reduced the acceptance of special one-time funding requests 

 That a 0% increase for a year or two may be sustainable by a health unit but the projected 
3-5 year of no increases could result in downgrade of services 

 We would ask the Ministry to reconsider their position of the new funding model as it 
places rural health units at a disadvantage 

 
I was asked a couple of questions and responded that our health unit has taken on offering 
additional services over and above our mandate of which funding affects our ability to offer such 
services. 
 
Overall it was a good consultation and we have the opportunity by January 31, 2016 to submit a 
formal proposal to the Ministry of Finance for consideration, if we so desire.  













 

December 1, 2015 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
 
The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau 
Prime Minister of Canada 
House of Commons 
Ottawa, ON  K1A 0A6 
 
Dear Prime Minister Trudeau: 
 
Re: CANNABIS REGULATION AND CONTROL: Public Health 
 Approach to Cannabis Legalization 
 
At its meeting on November 19, 2015, the Sudbury & District Board of Health 
carried the following resolution #54-15: 
 

WHEREAS the election platform of Canada’s recently elected federal 
government includes the intention to legalize, regulate, and restrict access 
to marijuana; and 

 
WHEREAS within the current criminalization context, cannabis is widely 
used in the SDHU catchment area: 23.5% of youth used in the previous 12 
months, 52.3% of people aged ≥19 have tried cannabis and 13% currently 
use cannabis; and 
 
WHEREAS the health risks of cannabis use are significantly lower than 
tobacco or alcohol but are increased in those who use it frequently, begin 
at an early age and/or who have higher risk of cannabis-related problems 
(i.e. certain psychiatric conditions, cardiovascular disease, pregnancy); 
and 

 
WHEREAS a public health approach focused on high‐risk users and 
practices – similar to the approach favoured with alcohol and tobacco 
that includes strategies such as controlled availability, age limits, low risk 
use guidelines, pricing, advertising restrictions, and general and targeted 
prevention initiatives – allows for more control over the risk factors 
associated with cannabis‐related health and societal harms; and 

 
WHEREAS the Ontario Public Health Standards require boards of health 
to reduce the frequency, severity, and impact of preventable injury and of 
substance misuse;
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THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Sudbury & District Board of Health support 
a public health approach to the forthcoming cannabis legalization framework, including 
strict health-focused regulations to reduce the health and societal harms associated with 
cannabis use; and 

 
FURTHER THAT this resolution be shared with the Honourable Prime Minister of 
Canada, local Members of Parliament, the Premier of Ontario, local Members of 
Provincial Parliament, Minister of Health and Long-Term Care, Federal Minister of 
Health, the Attorney General, Chief Medical Officer of Health, Association of Local 
Public Health Agencies, Ontario Boards of Health, Ontario Public Health Association, 
the Centre for Addiction and Mental Health, and local community partners. 
 

Members of the Sudbury & District Board of Health respectfully request that the Right 
Honorable Prime Minister use a public health approach to the regulation and legalization of 
cannabis in Canada. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Penny Sutcliffe, MD, MHSc, FRCPC 
Medical Officer of Health and Chief Executive Officer 
 
cc: Hon. Jody Wilson-Raybould, Minister of Justice and Attorney General of Canada 
 Hon. Jane Philpott, Minister of Health 
 Carol Hughes, MP Algoma, Manitoulin, Kapuskasing 
 Paul Lefebvre, MP Sudbury 
 Marc Serré, MP Nickel Belt 
 Hon. Kathleen Wynne, Premier of Ontario  
 Hon. Madeleine Meilleur, Attorney General of Ontario 
 Glenn Thibeault, MPP Sudbury  
 France Gélinas, MPP Nickle Belt 
 Michael Mantha, MPP, Algoma-Manitoulin 
 Dr. David Williams, Chief Medical Officer of Health (Interim)  
 Linda Stewart, Executive Director, Association of Local Public Health Agencies 
 Pegeen Walsh, Executive Director, Ontario Public Health Association  
 Dr. Catherine Zahn, President and Chief Executive Officer, Centre for Addiction and 
    Mental Health  
 Ontario Boards of Health 
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